
Accessibility Survey

Prepared By

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End

Old River School Drive To End
Downey, CA 90242

Date of Inspection

4/24/2017

Disability Access Consultants

(800) 743-7067

City of Downey



Finding

On-Site Finding 1.25 inches

Recommendation

Up to 0.25 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410819

There is a change in elevation greater than
recommended value.

Ensure that the change in elevation is within
the recommended value.

ADA 206, 302

Remove tripping hazards

North Side

Change In Level West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946158006182, -118.152945935726

$198

Sidewalks , Change in Level  :  Change in Level Non Beveled

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

TwoPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2020

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Change in Level

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 1.00 inches

Recommendation

Up to 0.25 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410818

There is a change in elevation greater than
recommended value.

Ensure that the change in elevation is within
the recommended value.

ADA 206, 302

Remove tripping hazards

North Side

Change In Level West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946165793894, -118.152970075607

$198

Sidewalks , Change in Level  :  Change in Level Non Beveled

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

TwoPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2021

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Change in Level

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 1.12 inches

Recommendation

Up to 0.25 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410816

There is a change in elevation greater than
recommended value.

Ensure that the change in elevation is within
the recommended value.

ADA 206, 302

Remove tripping hazards

North Side

Change In Level West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946192494613, -118.153038471937

$198

Sidewalks , Change in Level  :  Change in Level Non Beveled

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

TwoPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2021

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Change in Level

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 1.12 inches

Recommendation

Up to 0.25 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410817

There is a change in elevation greater than
recommended value.

Ensure that the change in elevation is within
the recommended value.

ADA 206, 302

Remove tripping hazards

North Side

Change In Level West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946225870501, -118.153093457222

$198

Sidewalks , Change in Level  :  Change in Level Non Beveled

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

TwoPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2021

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Change in Level

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Compliant

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410820

There is a curb on the designated path of
travel.

Provide a compliant curb ramp.

ADA 402, 303, 406, 403.4, 303.4

Install curb ramp

North Side

Curb Northwest Corner Of Adco Avenue @ 33.945530536800, -118.151811361313

$2,500

Sidewalks , Hazards & Gratings  :  Curb is on Path of Travel

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Hazards & Gratings

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410821

There are no detectable warnings where the
pedestrian route crosses vehicular traffic.

Provide detectable warnings.

ADA 705,CA 11B-705.1.2.5,CA 11B-247.1.2.5

Install compliant detectable
warnings

North Side

Driveway West Of Adco Avenue @ 33.945664041311, -118.152055442333

$190

Sidewalks , Vehicular Traffic  :  Cross Walks and Detectable Warnings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Vehicular Traffic

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 3.30 percent

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410822

Cross slope at vehicular traffic is not compliant.

Repave the surface to provide a compliant
cross slope.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-403.3

Repave surface

North Side

Driveway West Of Adco Avenue @ 33.945664041311, -118.152055442333

$1,092

Sidewalks   :  Vehicular Traffic Cross Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding 147.00 feet

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410815

Section of sidewalk is missing and consists of
dirt, grass or gravel.

Provide a compliant sidewalk for the missing
section.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-302,CA 11B-206

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Adco Avenue @ 33.945780857587, -118.152290135622

$1,260

Sidewalks   :  Missing Sidewalk

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2037

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding 4.40 percent for 8.00 feet

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410810

Sidewalk cross slope is not compliant.

Repave the sidewalk surface with the
recommended cross slope.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-403.3

Repave surface

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946131305452, -118.152912408113

$1,092

Sidewalks , Surface  :  Cross Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Surface

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding 6.70 percent for 20.00 feet

Recommendation

Up to 5.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410811

Sidewalk running slope is not compliant.

Repave the sidewalk surface with the
recommended running slope.

ADA 206, 302

Repave surface

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946131305452, -118.152912408113

$1,184

Sidewalks , Surface  :  Running Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Surface

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding 3.80 percent for 12.00 feet

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410812

Sidewalk cross slope is not compliant.

Repave the sidewalk surface with the
recommended cross slope.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-403.3

Repave surface

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Haro Avenue @ 33.946192494613, -118.153038471937

$1,092

Sidewalks , Surface  :  Cross Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Surface

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 140.00 feet

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410813

Section of sidewalk is missing and consists of
dirt, grass or gravel.

Provide a compliant sidewalk for the missing
section.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-302,CA 11B-206

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Old River School Drive  @ 33.944994291571, -118.150820285082

$1,260

Sidewalks   :  Missing Sidewalk

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2037

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 140.00 feet

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410814

Section of sidewalk is missing and consists of
dirt, grass or gravel.

Provide a compliant sidewalk for the missing
section.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-302,CA 11B-206

North Side

Sidewalk West Of Old River School Drive  @ 33.945231263427, -118.151260167360

$1,260

Sidewalks   :  Missing Sidewalk

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2037

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410799

The curb ramp does not provide a detectable
warning surface which includes truncated
domes.

Provide compliant detectable warnings to
surface.

CA 11B-406.5.12

Provide detectable warning to
surface

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944995404116, -
118.150767982006

$248

Curb Ramp   :  No Detectable Warnings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 11.30 percent

Recommendation

Up to 10.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410800

The slope of the curb ramp side flare is greater
than allowed.

Provide curb ramp side flares with a compliant
slope.

ADA 406, 406.3,CA 11B-406.2.2

Install flared sides

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944995404116, -
118.150767982006

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Side Flare Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 9.40 percent

Recommendation

Up to 5.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410801

The bottom landing of the curb ramp is on the
street, and the slope of the bottom landing is
not compliant.

Ensure the bottom landing slope is compliant
and provides a smooth transition.

ADA 406, 406.2,CA 11B-406.5.8

Repave landing

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944995404116, -
118.150767982006

Bottom Landing

$1,260

Curb Ramp   :  Bottom Landing Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Beveled

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410802

The transition from the bottom of the curb
ramp to the walk, gutter, or street is abrupt.

Patch the transition area at the bottom of the
curb ramp so that the transition is flush and
free of abrupt changes.

ADA 302, 406.2

Patch lip at curb ramp

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944995404116, -
118.150767982006

Bottom Landing

$255

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Bottom Landing Change in
Level - Curb Ramps

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 47.50 inches

Recommendation

At least 48.00 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410803

There is not enough top landing clear length.

Provide a level top landing with enough clear
length.

ADA 406, 406.4,CA 11B-406.5.3

Provide compliant landing

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944995404116, -
118.150767982006

Top Landing

$240

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Top Landing Clear Length -
Landings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410798

No sidewalk exists at the location.

No action necessary until a sidewalk is
provided.

ADA 206

South Side @ 33.944869686386, -118.150912821293

Unassigned

Sidewalks   :  No Sidewalk

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2037

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410804

The curb ramp does not provide a detectable
warning surface which includes truncated
domes.

Provide compliant detectable warnings to
surface.

CA 11B-406.5.12

Provide detectable warning to
surface

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

$248

Curb Ramp   :  No Detectable Warnings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 13.10 percent

Recommendation

Up to 10.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410805

The slope of the curb ramp side flare is greater
than allowed.

Provide curb ramp side flares with a compliant
slope.

ADA 406, 406.3,CA 11B-406.2.2

Install flared sides

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Side Flare Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Compliant

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410806

Curb ramp run surface has a grade break.

Provide a compliant curb ramp.

CA 11B-406.5.6

Install curb ramp

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

$1,440

Curb Ramp , Ramp Run  :  Grade Break

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Ramp Run

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Finding

On-Site Finding 11.60 percent

Recommendation

Up to 5.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410807

The bottom landing of the curb ramp is on the
street, and the slope of the bottom landing is
not compliant.

Ensure the bottom landing slope is compliant
and provides a smooth transition.

ADA 406, 406.2,CA 11B-406.5.8

Repave landing

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

Bottom Landing

$1,260

Curb Ramp   :  Bottom Landing Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 0.62 inches

Recommendation

Up to 0.50 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410808

The transition from the bottom of the curb
ramp to the walk, gutter, or street is abrupt.

Patch the transition area at the bottom of the
curb ramp so that the transition is flush and
free of abrupt changes.

ADA 302, 303, 406.2, 303.1

Patch lip at curb ramp

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

Bottom Landing

$255

Curb Ramp , Landings And Transitions  :  Bottom Landing Change in
Level

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings And Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Finding

On-Site Finding 47.00 inches

Recommendation

At least 48.00 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 410809

There is not enough top landing clear length.

Provide a level top landing with enough clear
length.

ADA 406, 406.4,CA 11B-406.5.3

Provide compliant landing

Southwest Corner Of Old River School Drive @ 33.944838535062, -
118.150892704725

Top Landing

$240

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Top Landing Clear Length -
Landings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End
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Prepared By

*Estimated Facility Total:
*Estimated facility total is for estimating purposes only and does not represent
total construction, repair totals or design fees.

Prepared Using

$19,768

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End

Old River School Drive To End
Downey, CA 90242

Date of Inspection

4/24/2017

Disability Access Consultants

(800) 743-7067

Neo Street - Old River School Drive To End

Disability Access Consultants (DAC) 1-800-743-7067 Page 27 of 27



Accessibility Survey

Prepared By

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain
Avenue

Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
Downey, CA 90242

Date of Inspection

4/25/2017

Disability Access Consultants

(800) 743-7067

City of Downey



Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411930

The curb ramp does not provide a detectable
warning surface which includes truncated
domes.

Provide compliant detectable warnings to
surface.

CA 11B-406.5.12

Provide detectable warning to
surface

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Road @ 33.944672765321, -
118.150652647018

$248

Curb Ramp   :  No Detectable Warnings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 10.10 percent

Recommendation

Up to 8.33 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411931

The running slope is greater than allowed.

Provide a compliant curb ramp.

ADA 406, 406.1, 405.2,CA 11B-406

Install curb ramp

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Road @ 33.944672765321, -
118.150652647018

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Curb Ramp Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 19.90 percent

Recommendation

Up to 10.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411932

The slope of the curb ramp side flare is greater
than allowed.

Provide curb ramp side flares with a compliant
slope.

ADA 406, 406.3,CA 11B-406.2.2

Install flared sides

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Road @ 33.944672765321, -
118.150652647018

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Side Flare Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 13.40 percent

Recommendation

Up to 5.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411933

The bottom landing of the curb ramp is on the
street, and the slope of the bottom landing is
not compliant.

Ensure the bottom landing slope is compliant
and provides a smooth transition.

ADA 406, 406.2,CA 11B-406.5.8

Repave landing

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Road @ 33.944672765321, -
118.150652647018

Bottom Landing

$1,260

Curb Ramp   :  Bottom Landing Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 4.60 percent

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411934

The slope at the top landing is greater than
allowed.

Provide a top landing surface that does not
exceed the maximum slope and cross slope.
Provide a sufficient maneuvering clearance
that does not accumulate water.

ADA 402, 406.4, 403.3, 406.1,CA 11B-406.5.3

Provide compliant landing

Northeast Corner Of Old River School Road @ 33.944672765321, -
118.150652647018

Top Landing

$1,260

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Top Landing Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411925

The curb ramp does not provide a detectable
warning surface which includes truncated
domes.

Provide compliant detectable warnings to
surface.

CA 11B-406.5.12

Provide detectable warning to
surface

Southeast Corner Of Old School River Road @ 33.944551497320, -
118.150772005320

$248

Curb Ramp   :  No Detectable Warnings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 14.20 percent

Recommendation

Up to 8.33 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411926

The running slope is greater than allowed.

Provide a compliant curb ramp.

ADA 406, 406.1, 405.2,CA 11B-406

Install curb ramp

Southeast Corner Of Old School River Road @ 33.944551497320, -
118.150772005320

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Curb Ramp Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 18.50 percent

Recommendation

Up to 10.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411927

The slope of the curb ramp side flare is greater
than allowed.

Provide curb ramp side flares with a compliant
slope.

ADA 406, 406.3,CA 11B-406.2.2

Install flared sides

Southeast Corner Of Old School River Road @ 33.944551497320, -
118.150772005320

$1,300

Curb Ramp   :  Side Flare Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 4.90 percent

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411928

The slope at the top landing is greater than
allowed.

Provide a top landing surface that does not
exceed the maximum slope and cross slope.
Provide a sufficient maneuvering clearance
that does not accumulate water.

ADA 402, 406.4, 403.3, 406.1,CA 11B-406.5.3

Provide compliant landing

Southeast Corner Of Old School River Road @ 33.944551497320, -
118.150772005320

Top Landing

$1,260

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Top Landing Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 37.00 inches

Recommendation

At least 48.00 inchesRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411929

There is not enough top landing clear length.

Provide a level top landing with enough clear
length.

ADA 406, 406.4,CA 11B-406.5.3

Provide compliant landing

Southeast Corner Of Old School River Road @ 33.944551497320, -
118.150772005320

Top Landing

$240

Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions  :  Top Landing Clear Length -
Landings

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Curb Ramps  - Exterior  :  Curb Ramp , Landings and Transitions

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411938

No sidewalk exists at the location.

No action necessary until a sidewalk is
provided.

ADA 206

North Side @ 33.944672765321, -118.150652647018

Unassigned

Sidewalks   :  No Sidewalk

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2037

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 4.00 percent for 8.00 feet

Recommendation

Up to 2.08 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411936

Sidewalk cross slope is not compliant.

Repave the sidewalk surface with the
recommended cross slope.

Notes : Surface is rough and uneven for 2 feet.

ADA 206, 302,CA 11B-403.3

Repave surface

South Side

Sidewalk West Of Norlain Avenue @ 33.944449142542, -118.150525242090

$1,092

Sidewalks , Surface  :  Cross Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Surface

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding 8.20 percent for 1.00 feet

Recommendation

Up to 5.00 percentRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411937

Sidewalk running slope is not compliant.

Repave the sidewalk surface with the
recommended running slope.

Notes : Surface is rough and uneven for 2 feet.

ADA 206, 302

Repave surface

South Side

Sidewalk West Of Norlain Avenue @ 33.944449142542, -118.150525242090

$1,184

Sidewalks , Surface  :  Running Slope

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks , Surface

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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Finding

On-Site Finding Not Found

Recommendation

See RecommendationRecommendation

Costing Info (Estimated)

Code Reference

Record Number 411935

There is no 60X60 turn area at every 200 feet.

Provide a 60X60 turn every 200 feet on the
sidewalk.

ADA 206, 302

South Side @ 33.944253333060, -118.150037080050

$2,400

Sidewalks   :  60X60 Turn Area

Progress

Not_StartedProgress

Projected DateActual Date

Actual Cost

SevenPriority

Comments No Comments

06/30/2032

$0.00

Sidewalks  - Exterior  :  Sidewalks

NoneResolution

Contractor

NoneAssignment 0New Value

Designated Staff
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Prepared By

*Estimated Facility Total:
*Estimated facility total is for estimating purposes only and does not represent
total construction, repair totals or design fees.

Prepared Using

$14,392

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue

Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
Downey, CA 90242

Date of Inspection

4/25/2017

Disability Access Consultants

(800) 743-7067

Neo Street - Old River School Road To Norlain Avenue
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